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Dear Residents and Families, 
 

As a five-star retirement community, our top priority has always been the health and safety of our 

residents, families, visitors and staff.  Lakeview is following guidance from multiple governmental 

agencies including the United States Centers for Disease Control (CDC), the United States Centers for 

Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS), the Kansas Department of Health and Environment (KDHE), the 

Kansas Department of Aging and Disability Services (KDADS) and the Johnson County Department of 

Health and Environment (JCDHE).   
 

CMS has issued regulatory guidance for nursing homes that required reporting of COVID-19 test results 

in residents and employees.  Below is a table of current results with the change from week to week 

displayed beside the total number (+/-#): 
 

COVID-19 (weekly change)        Status (weekly change) 
Level of Care Residents Number 

Tested 

Negative 

Results 

Positive 

Results 

 Passed 

Away 

Hospitalized Recovering 

ET Rehab 

Recovering 

at Home 

Recovered 

Independent 

Living 

516  25 

 

15  

 

10  3 0 0                 0 7                      

Assisted 

Living 

22 

 

1 

 

1 

 

0  0 0 0 0 0 

Care Center 

(SNF) 

105 

(↑1) 

12  12  

 

0  0 0 0 0 0 

ET                  

Rehab 

13 

 

3 

 

3 

 

0  0 0 0 0 0 

Total 656 (↑1) 41  31   10  3 0 0                      0 7  

     
 

There has been little change in our COVID-19 statistics since last Friday.  We have tested 41 residents, 

31 have been negative and 10 positive with the last positive case on March 30th (60 days ago).  On the 

employee front, we have tested 41 and 40 were negative with 1 still pending.  Our licensed areas (CC, 

ET, AL) continue to not have any in-house acquired cases of COVID-19.  The extraordinary efforts by 

everyone continue to keep all that live and work here at Lakeview safe and healthy. 
 

 Number of 

Employees 

Number 

Tested 

Negative 

Results 

Positive 

Results 

Pending 

Results 

Employees 520 41 (6) 40 (5) 0 1 (↑1) 
 

While our campus remains COVID free, the virus is still affecting several senior living communities in 

Johnson County.  We want Lakeview staff and residents to continue doing their part to protect our 

community.  Here are a few items you can do to help keep our Lakeview community safe: 

• We encourage Lakeview residents to stay on the Lakeview campus 

• Practice social distancing by maintaining 6’ between yourself and others 

• Always wear a mask when you are outside your residence or office 

• Avoid congregating in the hallways or walkways 

• Cover your mouth and nose when you cough or sneeze 

• Wash your hands for 20 seconds with soap and water 

• Use hand sanitizer whenever soap & water are not available 

 

 

May 29, 2020 UPDATE                        

REGARDING COVID-19 
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Lakeview has a multi-phase approach to reopening the campus.  Here is a brief update on status: 
 

Open: 

• Outpatient Therapy 

• Indoor & outdoor walking provided you wear a mask 

• Garden Plots 

• Monthly IL housekeeping 

• Common area spaces on each floor of the high-rise buildings opened to 4 unrelated residents 

per table and tables must be 6’ apart.  When using the common areas, please wipe down the 

touch surfaces before and after use.  Also, please log your time start and stop time on the log 

provided.  Through contact tracing we can quickly isolate those who may have been exposed 

and prevent others from being exposed. 

• The Art Studio in Northpointe is open to 4 unrelated artists at a time. 

• The Woodshop in Heritage Place is open to 2 unrelated woodworkers at a time. 

• Eastside Terrace (744-2306) & Heritage (744-2497) Beauty Shops are open for cuts by 

appointment only.  We will only be able to do one person at a time and no waiting. 

•  IL residents can meet visitors outside provided the resident and visitors wear masks, practice 

social distancing of at least 6 feet, and limited to less than 5 people.  We encourage those 

visitors to be screened at one of the front entry screening areas to help protect everyone’s 

safety.  In the last 14 days the visitors must not have traveled to or be coming from one of the 

following states: New York, New Jersey, Connecticut, Rhode Island, Massachusetts, Illinois, or 

Maryland and also, must not have travelled internationally or on a cruise ship in the last 14 

days. 
 

Still closed (not an inclusive list): 

• Dining Rooms – Meals will continue to be delivered to your apartment doors 

• Bistro & coffee lounges in Heritage, Northpointe and Southridge 

• Bus transportation / shuttles 

• No inside visitors except for medical assistance 

• Gym and exercise areas in Eastside Terrace, Northpointe and Southridge (still awaiting 

disinfecting chemicals that will not harm the sensitive exercise equipment) 

• Pool – Eastside Terrace Aquatic Center 

• Gathering / entertainment areas – Heritage Activity Center & Southridge Treetop 

• Group activities and living well classes 

• Non-essential travel 

• NO VISITORS in the licensed areas of Centerpointe Care Center, Eastside Terrace Short-

Stay Rehab and Eastside Terrace Assisted Living.  This is per federal CMS regulation and 

cannot be overridden by state, county or local reopening plans. 
 

Lakeview’s reopening plan will be slower than the state and county plans out of an abundance of 

caution.  Given that COVID-19 is still affecting senior living communities all around us, we must be very 

cautious about our reopening.  Please remember the safety measures we put in place are there to 

protect you, your neighbors, staff and the Lakeview community as a whole.   
 

Thank you for your continued support, 

Lakeview Village Executive Team        


